
                                                                                           
 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
April 14, 2022 

 
On Thursday, April 14, 2022, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 9, 2021, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Karen 
Young, Tony Szumski and Duane Young 
Also in attendance was Township resident Davina Lupczynski 
Members Absent:  Vann Smith 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Christopher Balogh, to accept the minutes of March 10, 2022.  Motion 
carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Hunterdon County Department of Health          
     Public Health Alert – Rabies Incident     March 11, 2022 
     A raccoon tested positive for rabies in area of Sleepy Hollow Drive 
 
     Hunterdon County Department of Health    
     Public Health Alert – Rabies Incident    April 11, 2022 
     A raccoon tested positive for rabies in area of Brookfield Drive, Deer Court, Pheasant Lane and County Rt. 614 
 
    Hunterdon County Department of Health, Division of Mosquito & Vector Control 
    Memo to Clerk, Cathy Miller from Tadhgh Rainey, March 3, 2022 
    As a requirement of the state Pesticide Control Regulations, N.J.A.C. Title 7 Chapter 30, enclosed is an   
    information packet regarding our mosquito control program. 
  
    Hunterdon County Walk in Covid-19 Test Clinic 
 
    Hunterdon Health Department Taking Appointments for Second Covid-19 Booster Vaccinations – April 8, 2022 
    Appointments are April 14 and April 21, 
 
    Board of County Commissioners March 23, 2022 
    Hunterdon Covid-9 Test Site to remain open through April 30 
 
    The Hunterdon Report, April 1, 2022 
    Hunterdon Sheriff’s Project Lifesaver 
    Brings Peace of Mind for Families of At Risk People 
 
2. St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated April 1, 2022  - March 1 to March 31, 2022 
 
 

http://www.sthuberts.org/
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The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Audrey Balogh and Donna Lizanich submitted an article from the Board of Health for the Township Spring 
Newsletter, and sent it to Melissa Tigar ahead of the required deadline.  
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tony Szumski .  The meeting adjourned at 
7:50 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 


